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Thank you to everyone who attended the meeting last week about arrangements 
for September and for the supportive messages received on reply slips. It was 
good to be able to share with the staff the support that they have and the     
recognition of all their hard work.   
Kind regards, 
Mrs Green 

Celebrations! 

 

Stars of the week 

Class 1: Joseph O’Neill for excellent writing about Beeston 

Class 2: Aidan Yates for excellent writing about Beeston 

Class 3: Libby Feeney for her effort and improvement in maths 

Class 4: Georgia Cooper for good effort in writing narrations this week 

 

The Infant cup was awarded to Cian Evans for his maturing attitude and response in school. The 
Junior cup was awarded to Alex Charalambides for working well in all areas and always doing his 
best. Congratulations to those who remained on GREEN all week for their excellent behaviour.  

Well done to everyone who shared their news and achievements in assembly last week. 

Sharing assembly 
Sharing assembly will take place on  
Friday at the usual time of 2.40pm. 
Congratulations to Mrs Chrusciezl who 
won the 100 club draw this week. 

Dates for your calendars 
Wednesday 17th June - Y6 pupils trip to Chester University 
Thursday 18th June - Whole school trip to the Horse Trials at the Bolesworth Estate, Cheshire.   
Tuesday 23rd June - Y6 Diocesan Leavers’ Service at Chester Cathedral 
23rd - 25th June - Ellesmere Port Arts Festival 
Thursday 25th June - School performance at Ellesmere Port Arts Festival, 1.00-3.00pm 
Friday 26th June - Non-uniform day with bottles and chocolates for the tombola at Sports Day 
Monday 29th June - E-safety meeting starting at 3.15pm 
Tuesday 30th June and Wednesday 1st July - Class changeover mornings involving all children 
Thursday 2nd July - Sports Day  
Friday 10th July - End of year reports go home to parents  
Monday 13th July - Open Evening 3.30-5.00pm 
Tuesday 14th July - ‘Porridge’ - end of year performance (afternoon and evening) - please note change of date 
Wednesday 15th July - Leavers’ Disco at Mollington Golf Club, all invited 
Monday 20th July - Leavers’ Service for pupils in Year 6 at Holy Trinity church starting at 11.30am 
Tuesday 21st July - School closes for summer at 2.00pm 
Wednesday 2nd September - School re-opens to pupils following the summer break 
 
Further dates, events and details will be sent home as they become available. 

Ellesmere Port Arts Festival  
Each child brought home a letter with details of this exciting event and words that they will need to learn. The artwork         
produced with Ticky Lowe looks fantastic now it has dried and I have had a sneak preview of the digital artwork produced by 
our EYFS children - brilliant! 
The festival will be a wonderful celebration of the arts and we are all looking forward to taking part.  
Mr Barry will be in school next Monday for a rehearsal - the children in Class 4 will need to remember their clarinets.   

Attendance 
Whole school     

attendance for the 
month of May was: 

 95.1% 

E-safety Information Meeting 
Thank you for your responses regarding the forthcoming e-safety meeting. Monday was by far the most popular day          
requested by the those who returned their reply slips. With this in mind, the e-safety information meeting has been arranged 
for  Monday 29th June in the hope that most people will be able to attend. The meeting will start at 3.15pm with a crèche     
available for your children. We look forward to seeing you at what promises to be an informative session. 
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Letters that have been sent home 
The following letters were sent home in the last week before the half term break. Please ask in the school office if you have 
missed one of them or check the school website for a copy. 

 Trip to Chester University - Year 6 

Free Children’s Cycle Training 
Cheshire West & Chester Council, in partnership with Cycle Experience, are offering free children’s cycle training sessions 
during the summer holidays in Frodsham (27th - 31st July) and Ellesmere Port (3rd - 7th August). Free adult cycle training is 
also   available. For more information or to book a place on the course, please visit www.CycleExperience.com/
holidaycourses.  

Family Fun Day at Capenhurst Sports Club 
Capenhurst Sports Club pavilion is currently used by the rugby, cricket and football clubs. The Rugby Club is currently     
promoting a community project to try to improve the pavilion on the sports field. They are holding a family fun day at 
Capenhurst Sports Club on Saturday 27th June from 1pm. If anyone is interested in helping them paint the railings on the 
pavilion they would be very grateful! In return they will provide a bouncy castle and games for the children, including touch 
rugby. There will also be a BBQ and refreshments.  

Friends of Capenhurst  
Thank you for all the contributions to the cake sale last week, combined with the raffle, a total of £90 was raised. This wil l be 
added to the pot for our planned environmental improvements - an outdoor learning space and traversing wall.  
Friday 26th June will be a non-uniform day with contributions of bottles and chocolates being requested for the tombola   
following Sports Day.  

Bolesworth Trip 
We are all looking forward to our trip to Bolesworth International this Thursday. We are still waiting for some consent forms to 
be returned; those that are outstanding have been sent home again today. Please check your child’s book bags and return 
the consent by tomorrow morning at the latest. Please note that tomorrow is also the last day to order a school packed lunch 
for the trip as Miss Sims needs to place her food order with the suppliers.  
The weather forecast looks promising for Thursday - if it remains this way, please ensure that your child is wearing sun-
cream and brings a hat as we will be outside for the majority of the day. The children should wear their school uniform polo 
shirt and jumper as usual, with joggers or leggings and a named coat. Trainers (or wellies depending on the weather), will be  
more suitable than school shoes! We will be back at school in time for the end of the school day as normal.  

School Uniform Ordering 
If you need to order any school uniform from our supplier and wish to take advantage of the free postal service to school, the 
cut-off date for orders this term is Thursday 25th June, for delivery before the end of term in July. 

Birthday Celebrations 
The following children will celebrate a birthday this week: 

 

Alex Charalambides  Jessica Simpson 

West Cheshire Foodbank Collection 
At our school we believe it is important to look after our community. We celebrate our successes and support each other 
through difficult times. As a Christian school, we have decided to support our community by collecting food for West    
Cheshire Foodbank which is sponsored by the Trussell Trust. Over the past 12 months the Trussell Trust has helped over 
900,000 adults and children receive emergency food and support. Despite signs of economic recovery, more people are  
being referred to foodbanks than ever before.  
Our food box is located by the door at the back of the school. Please give whatever you can; currently West Cheshire Food-
bank is particularly in need of milk, sugar and biscuits, but please refer to the attached shopping list. The box will be         
collected and returned after it has been filled. Thank you in advance for your support. If you require any more information, 
please go to http://westcheshire.foodbank.org.uk/ or ask Mrs Arkell.  


